Martha Gross 63919 Sunrise Circle Bend, OR 97703

March 11, 2025

Tumalo Basin Sewer District 64682 Cook Ave, Ste. 19 Bend, OR 97703

Re: Resignation form the TBSD Board

Dear Robert Fish,

I am writing you to tender my resignation, not only from the position of Board Secretary with Tumalo Basin Sewer District, but from the Board in general, effective April 30, 2025.

I became a board member with honest enthusiasm for a sewer district in Tumalo; largely oblivious to the demands of my elected position. I leave the board with genuine conviction that my both personal and family lives will benefit from my resignation.

In the interest of transitioning out and minimizing the disruption my resignation may have on the Board, I would gladly volunteer for non-time-sensitive tasks needed past my resignation effective date. These could include maintenance of the District web page and Facebook, posting of documents, eVoice, transition to .gov domain, cloud storage of files, and other IT needs within the scope of my ability and until the time the Board can reassign such duties.

Respectfully submitted,

Marsha Foss

Martha Gross